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Statement by H.E. Ravinatha Aryasinha

Sri Lanka’s Permanent Representative to the United Nations in Geneva

26th Session of Intergovernmental Committee on Intellectual Property and Genetic Resources, Traditional Knowledge and Folklore
Geneva, 3 - 7 February 2014
Mr. Chairman,

Director General Dr. Francis Gurry,

Distinguished Delegates,

At the outset, I take this opportunity to congratulate you as the Chairman of Intergovernmental Committee on Intellectual Property and Genetic Resources, Traditional Knowledge and Folklore (IGC) for 2014-2015 and Algeria, Switzerland and Indonesia as the vice Chairmen of the IGC. We believe that under your leadership, this Committee will be able to achieve its objectives at hand in an efficient manner.

Sri Lanka supports the statements delivered by Indonesia on behalf of Like-Minded Countries (LMCs), Bangladesh on behalf of the Asia-Pacific Group and Egypt on behalf of the Development Agenda Group (DAG).
Sri Lanka attributes great importance to the work carried out by the IGC and its efforts to formalize an international legal instrument that would prevent the misappropriation of intellectual property relating to Genetic Resources (GRs), Traditional Knowledge (TK) and Traditional Cultural Expressions (TCEs), and would offer the necessary protection to the human and natural resources that would be enormously beneficial to the people of the developing world.
The IGC has been in existence for more than a decade as a policy forum for the discussion of intellectual property issues arising in the context of the protection of GRs, TK and TCEs which includes four years of text based negotiations.  Despite this work, the main objectives of the IGC are yet to be realized. To this end, the mandate of the IGC was renewed for 2014-2015 by the 51st Session of the WIPO General Assembly. 

Sri Lanka sees the issues at hand as reflecting a desire on the part of the international community to respect the rights related to the GRTKF and believes that this Committee should continue its work to ensure that these areas are well protected, in a manner that balances the rights of creators and holders of GRTKF on the one hand, as well as the interests of users on the other.
Sri Lanka wishes to highlight the importance of the need for a legally binding international instrument (s) which contributes in a fair and balanced manner to the preservation of biodiversity, traditional knowledge and traditional cultural expressions. We also underscore the importance of having an Ambassadorial dialogue in order to seek new pathways to make further progress in the negotiations where some of the basic aspects of the instruments need further clarification. To this end, we  note the significance of convening a diplomatic conference by 2015, to continue to undertake the text-based negotiations in a time bound manner, while taking into account the long and arduous process in finalizing the text(s).

In conclusion, my delegation wishes to reiterate the need for strong political will to overcome the differences at the technical level, which will help ensure substantive progress in all three issues which are being dealt with in this committee, in order to reach a final conclusion in a timely manner.

Thank you.

